
N.C. CARTER, Ph.D., P.Eng. 

Consulting Geologist 1410 Wende Road 
Victoria, B .C. V8P 3T5 

(604) 477-0419 

March 4,1986 

Mr. Lome Spence 
President 
Faraway Gold Mines Ltd. 
1100 - 475 Howe Street 
Vancouver,B.C. 
V6C 2B3 

Dear Lome: 

The attached sketch shows the proposed l o c a t i o n of four 
500 ft.(150 m) d r i l l holes on the SAM claim. 

These would be -45 Holes designed to intercept better grade 
zones i n the percussion holes. Holes 1 and 2 are set back 240 
f t . from percussion holes 12 and 17 respec t i v e l y to intercept 
better mineralized horizons at depths of between 220 and 300 f t . 
These would be d r i l l e d on an azimuth of 150. 

Holes 3 and 4 are set back from holes 25 and 24 170 f t . 
and would be d r i l l e d on azimuths of 330. 

I have given no consideration to lo c a t i o n of ad d i t i o n a l 
percussion holes - you may wish to do the diamond d r i l l i n g 
p r i o r to the other part of the program. 

Proposed locations should be examined and possibly modified 
by Lome Warren and Tony L'Orsa. 

I ' l l be i n touch when I get back i n about 10 days. 



N.C. CARTER, PH.D., p.Eng. 

Consulting Geologist 1410 Wende Road 
Victoria, B.C. V8P 3T5 

(604) 477-0419 

May 8,1986 

Mr. Lome Spence 
President 
Faraway Gold Mines Ltd. 
1100 - 475 Howe Street 
Vancouver,B.C. 
V6C 2B3 

Dear Lome: 

Re: Diamond D r i l l i n g Program - Sam Claim 

Attached are a rough plan and sections of two proposed d r i l l 
holes to te s t better grade sections as indicated by 1985 per­
cussion d r i l l i n g of holes 12,15 and 17. 

On the basis of VLF surveys which show an apparent southerly 
dip, the diamond d r i l l holes are to be d r i l l e d at -45 on an 
azimuth of 330. Holes should be d r i l l e d to 500 fee t . Both holes 
should give some geological control and a better i n d i c a t i o n of 
the nature of the mineralization. 

Pending r e s u l t s of the f i r s t two holes, the remaining 1,000 
feet of diamond d r i l l i n g could be directed to t h i s zone with 
perhaps one hole to t e s t the new zone to the southeast. 

Samples from recent percussion d r i l l i n g should be analysed 
as soon as possible and surveying of 1985 and 1986 percussion 
hole c o l l a r s should be c a r r i e d out. 

Yours very t r u l y . 

N.C. Carter 






